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JURORS TO RECEIVE NEW POSTCARD SUMMONS  

Sonoma County Superior Court Introduces New Jury Summons, 

Jury Portal 

 
Sonoma County, CA – Sonoma County prospective jurors will start to receive a new 

postcard jury summons this week, as the Sonoma County Superior Court completes 

an overhaul of its jury system. The postcard will replace the Court’s existing 8.5 by 14

-inch summons, a change made by a number of California courts in recent years and 

is intended to both improve juror experience and reduce postage and printing costs.   

The Court’s upgraded jury system allows prospective jurors to complete most actions 

online through an improved self-service portal, which will replace the old summons’ 

paper response form. Through the portal, jurors can check reporting instructions, 

reschedule their date of service, and request to be excused or disqualified. The portal 

can be accessed by scanning the QR code on the summons or through the Court’s 

website at sonoma.courts.ca.gov.  

“The judicial system relies on jurors’ service, and we’re very glad to be able make 

these changes,” said Robert Oliver, Court Executive Officer and Jury Commissioner of 

the Sonoma County Superior Court. “The upgrade of the Court’s jury technology pro-

vides much needed modernization, and a new summons is long overdue.”  

While prospective jurors may request to postpone or be excused from jury service, 

failure to report if instructed to may result in fines.  

Individuals may also be disqualified from service for a number of reasons, including 

but not limited to, an insufficient understanding of the English language and not be-

ing a U.S. Citizen. Individuals who are disqualified from service must still follow in-

structions to communicate their disqualification to the Court and provide any neces-

sary documentation.  

All Sonoma County residents should beware of possible jury duty scams. Jury staff do 

not ask past or prospective jurors for personal or financial information such as credit 

cards, bank accounts, or Social Security numbers. Questions or concerns about jury 

duty or whether a jury summons is real, should be directed to the Court’s jury office 

at 707-521-6640.  



 


